
Report of the Hagley/Ferrymead Community Board to the Council meeting of 30 November 2006 

9. PORTMAN STREET – STREET RENEWAL PROJECT 
 
 The Board considered a report seeking its approval to proceed to final design, tender and construction 

of street renewal works along Portman Street. 
 
 The primary aim of the project was to replace the kerb and channel and additional objectives identified 

as a result of consultation were: 
 
  Improve safety for road users. 
  Maintain and enhance the street environment. 
  Upgrade street lighting. 
  Enhance the quality of the run-off into Steamwharf Stream. 
 
 The Board resolved: 
 
 1. To grant approval for the street renewal works for Portman Street to proceed to final design, 

tender and construction. 
 
 2. That the existing no stopping restriction on both sides of Portman Street at its present position 

commencing at the intersection with Ferry Road and extending 6 metres in a northerly direction 
be removed. 

 
 3. That the stopping of vehicles be prohibited at any time in the following locations: 
 
 (a) On both sides of Portman Street commencing at its intersection with Ferry Road and 

extending 13 metres in a northerly direction. 
 
 (b) On both sides of Portman Street commencing at its intersection with Glenroy Street and 

extending 17 metres in a southerly direction. 
 
 (c) On both sides of Portman Street commencing at its intersection with Glenroy Street and 

extending 14 metres in a northerly direction. 
 
 4. That any previous parking restrictions in the abovementioned areas be revoked. 
 
 


